
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Kia Ora te Whānau! 
 

 

Haere Mai and Welcome! 
Welcome back all of our returning families to the new school term.  A warm welcome to the children who are starting school this term – 
they will be in Room 7 with Claire.  I would also like to introduce Sybelle Reiser who is a teaching intern from Germany.  Sybelle will be 
working alongside Norah Wilson and the children of Room 10 this term.  
 

Bayswater School at the Devonport ANZAC Day Parade 
Thank you to all of those children and whānau who attended the ANZAC Day parade in 
Devonport.  It was a beautiful day and it was lovely to see so many of our younger children 
joining in.  The picture shows Charlie Booker and Maliah Merkens, who laid the ANZAC 
wreath on behalf of our school.  
 

This Term’s Learning 
In Health and PE this term, the children will be focusing on cross-country running. I know 
that Whānau Wai and Kokoru (middle and senior school) always welcome help with cross-
country training so look out for details in the syndicate newsletters.  For all of the children, 
it is important that appropriate clothing and shoes are worn on running days – it is hard to 
do your best when you are trying to run in gum boots!  
 

In Learning Pathways, the children will continue to explore their own family histories and 
the diversity we have in our school, this term through the medium of visual art. They will be 
learning about various different artistic techniques and using these to produce artworks 
reflecting their learning.  Some of the pieces will be exhibited later in the year at a joint 
Peninsula schools art show at the Lake House.  The show will include work from all school 
in the Kahui Ako or Community of Learning (Bayswater, Takapuna Grammar, Belmont 
Intermediate, Belmont Primary, Vauxhall, Devonport and Stanley Bay).  
 

The fourth week of term (from 22nd May) is Pink Shirt Week, an international  
week when there is a focus on bullying – prevention, what to do if it happens  
to you and what to do if you are aware of it happening to someone else.   
During the last three weeks of term (from 19th June) we will be running  
Keeping Ourselves Safe in conjunction with the Police Service.  This teaches  
children a range of safety skills that they can use when interacting with others.   

There will be more information about this programme sent home in the coming weeks.  
 

Whānau Mārama Parenting 
The Whānau Mārama Parenting course will be running in the school hall on Thursdays from the 
25th May to 15th June from 9:30 to 10:30am.  Tamati, from Whānau Mārama, will be talking about 
the course in assembly this Friday so why not come along to hear more about it?  The course 
will be offered free of charge and sounds like it will be extremely useful. We have made it for 
9:30 so that participants can drop their children to class and pop to the staffroom for a coffee 
before starting.  Enrolments will be available from Irene or Fiona at the office.  

 

Matariki 2017 
After two successful years (the hāngi in 2015 and the boil-up last year) we are keen to celebrate Matariki again  
this year.  We are thinking of having another hāngi but, as always, will need lots of help from all of you with skills  
and knowledge to share. This will be organised for the end of Pipiri (June) around week 8 or 9. More information  
to follow shortly.  
 

We are excited to be developing plans to start regular harakeke weaving at school. Local weaver, Jude Hoani,  
will be joining us at assembly on Friday and will then start making pāro (bowls) for Matariki.  She would be  
delighted to be joined by any whānau interested in helping.  No experience of weaving is necessary - this will be  
a fantastic opportunity to develop new skills!  Experienced weavers are also very welcome!  
Lindsay Child 
Principal/Tumuaki 

 
marama  (moon / month) 

11th April 2017    

DATES TO REMEMBER SCHOOL ROLL 209 
 

Friday 5th May EZ Lunch - hot and cold lunches ordered online or by text and delivered today 

Monday  8th May  Sushi orders collected from the office at 9.00am for Tuesday lunchtime delivery 

Monday 8th May Subway orders collected from the office for a Wednesday lunchtime delivery 

Thursday 11th May Rippa Rugby Field Day  

Monday  5th June Public Holiday - Queens Birthday 

Tuesday 6th June Bayswater School Cross Country.  Save day Thursday 8th June 

Friday 9th June School Disco - mark the date in your calendar and watch this space for more information 

Tuesday 13th June Learner Led Conferences from 1.30pm to 7.00pm 

Wednesday 14th June Learner Led Conferences from 3.30pm to 6.00pm 

Thursday 22nd June Rippa Rugby Field Day 

Wednesday 21st June Peninsular Cross Country.  Save day Friday 23rd June 



May is the Month for our Women of Bayswater School 
Ko Haratua te marama o nga wahine o matou kura Waikokoru 

 
To celebrate during May there will be the following classes in the hall on Wednesday nights from 7.30pm for our Wahine.  The cost is 
$10 and the intention is to bring our Wahine together to take some time to look after ourselves, make friends, network and build our 
community.  It is also a camp fundraiser for our Year 4/5 children.   
 
Te Po Timata - First Week - Wednesday 11th May 

Yoga Class 
Ines Gereda a.k.a Leonor's Mum in Room 4 has been teaching yoga for several years and currently teaches at the Community House 
in Devonport on a Monday night.  I have been to Ines classes and they are fantastic.   
Be prepared to feel great! 
 
Te Po Rua - Second Week - Wednesday 17th May 

Pilates Class 
Megan Osborn a.k.a Issac's mum in Room 4 is just fresh off the World Masters field!  She is a dedicated sportswoman and athlete, 
incredible Physiotherapist and as for her Pilates classes, well... 
Be prepared to work! 
 
Te Po Toru - Third Week  Wednesday 24th May 

Dance/fitness Class 
Jenna Watts a.k.a Zeke's Mum is a beauty therapist and dance teacher.  She has strung together a few exciting moves to get your 
heart rate up while letting your hair down!   
Be prepared to move! 
 
Te Po Whakamutunga - Final Week  Wednesday 31st May 
To round off what is going to be a great month the final night will be to celebrate us!  There will be different therapists that you can 
come and talk with for free, Homeopath, Nutritionist, Physiotherapist.  Jenna will be offering relaxing hand massage and I will be 
offering chair massage (both proceeds will go towards the camp fund).  There will be tea and coffee to purchase and a baking stall of 
course!  To kick the night off local adult Kapa Haka group Aru Waihirere will be doing a performance, come and check it out, you may 
even recognise a couple of faces.... 
 

HHHHappyappyappyappy    BirthdaBirthdaBirthdaBirthday y y y to…to…to…to… 

Ezekiel Rangitakatu (8), Isaac Richardson (8), Andach Ataseven (6), Leonor Castaneda Gereda (8),  
Peachy Jacobson (9), Lily Pinero (11), Kleoh McLean (8) and Lamar Al-Hili (6).  We hope you all have the  
best of days celebrating with your family and friends! 
 
 

A warm Bayswater welcome to new students Alejandra Bauer, Chase Cassidy, Patrick Davies, Esme King,  
Amelia Moy, Zoe Richardson, Marley Rodahl and Malia Taeiloa who all joined us in room 7 this week. 
 
 

 The Yummy Apples School Promotion officially starts at the beginning of Term 2 
 

Thank you to everyone that has still been collecting stickers and barcodes throughout the summer months. 
 

To ensure our school gets a share of the $200,000 free DG Sports gear, all you have to do is collect the Yummy cut-out labels 
from bags (each cut-out label is worth 10 stickers) and individual Yummy apple stickers.  The more stickers we collect the more 
sports gear we get so please start collecting your Yummy cut-out labels and stickers now!  
 

This year the promotion has a collection sheet specifically for Ambrosia, Sweet Tango and Lemonade Apples.  Each sticker is 
worth double points. Collection sheets are held at the office. 
  
 

You can pick up a collection sheet from the office or you can  
print a copy off the Parent Group Facebook Page.  
 

Last year we were rewarded with lots of great sports equipment,  
lets see if we can do the same this year. 
 
 

PhotoLife Orders 
Just a wee reminder our free delivery period expires on Sunday 7th May at midnight.  All photo orders made before this date will 
be delivered to Bayswater School free of charge.  Orders made after this deadline will be sent to your home address at your 
cost. 



Results of the Belmont Wellbeing Survey - https://www.facebook.com/events/1711668545527030/  
 
“An event to report back on the results of the Bayswater and Belmont Community Wellbeing Survey conducted in November 
2016.  We're keen to hear what local people think of what's been said and their ideas for action.  A total of 291 eligible surveys 
were completed, a figure that represents about 6.5% of the local adult population. 
 

It's a casual event, please swing by for as short or as long a time as you’d like. Children of course most welcome. We will 
provide some pizzas to eat.  
 

The survey was conducted to inform future activities supported by Shore to Thrive. Data focuses on local people’s thoughts 
about their experiences of living in Bayswater & Belmont with regard to community & personal wellbeing.  
 

Shore to Thrive is a partnership project between Auckland North Community and Development & the Takapuna Methodist 
Church supporting community connections & strengthening relationships to enhance the lives of local people. It's all about 
developing strengths based & community led approaches to improve the wellbeing of whanau & children in North Shore 
Communities. 
 

For more information please email: stephen@ancad.org.nz” 
 

Community Notices 

 

WPSS Phoenix Soccer Centre Term 2 

after school clinic 

Bayswater School, Bayswater (Fridays) 

Term 2 dates: 

Friday 5th May to Friday 7th July  

5-12yr old boys and girls 

Time:  4:00pm - 5:00pm 

Cost - $150 - includes free WPSS training T Shirt for first time registrations.  

To register visit http://wpss.org.nz/programme/soccer-school/ 

 
Young at Art After School Classes 
After School Classes for children aged 5yrs-15yrs are open for bookings in Beach Haven for Term 2. Inspire and encourage 
your young creative while they learn technique and theory along the way.  For more information and bookings please check out 
www.youngatart.co.nz or email: anna@youngatart.co.nz 
 

The Flash Bang Science Club  
After School Classes for children aged 7yrs+ are open for bookings in Beach Haven.  Bring science to life with fun filled, action 
packed science and technology sessions.  For more information and bookings please check out 
www.flashbangscienceclub.co.nz or email: admin@flashbangscienceclub.co.nz  
 

Do you own a fine Devonport home?  We need you! 
Devonport Rotary and Bayleys are holding the 3rd Fine Homes Tour of Devonport on Friday 27th October 2017.  We are 
currently seeking 10 Devonport-based fine homes to include in this prestigious event.  Our target is to raise $40,000 to divide 
equally between the following Charities: Alzheimers Auckland, Cure Kids, Plunket and Devonport Rotary.  If you are interested 
in finding out more and to discuss whether your home might fit the bill, please contact: Lynda Betts at Devonport Bayleys 
 

B: 09 487 0711  M: 0212 783 024   E: lynda.betts@bayleys.co.nz Deadline: end of May 2017 
 

ZUMBA class with Ani 
Devonport Community House Thursday’s at 6pm $5 per class  Starts 20th April 
It is pretty much the most awesome workout ever!  Dance to great music with great people, and burn a ton of  
calories without even realising it.  It's fun, effective and best of all, made for everyone.  Get fit and get happy! 
 

After-School Art Class for ages 7-12yr’s 
A structured drawing and painting program with full-time artist/art tutor. Fun and focused.  Tuesdays 3.30 - 5pm for 6 weeks 
starting on 23rd May at Highbury House, Birkenhead.  Cost $105.00.  Bookings essential: email eion@eionbryant.com or 
telephone 483 6703. 
 



Drama Workshops for Kids  
Hello, my name is Suzy Sampson and I am a professional actor,  
director and producer trained at the Royal Academy for Performing Arts  
and RADA in London, TVI Studios in Los Angeles and the Stella Adler  
Academy in New York.  
 

I am a qualified school teacher with over 15years experience  
running children's drama workshops.  I recently moved to Devonport  
and will be launching my Drama Workshops for Kids on at Fort Takapuna,  
170 Vauxhall Road, Devonport.  
 

Classes for 7 to 10 year olds are held every Wednesday from 3.20pm  
to 4.20pm.  Workshops will begin on Wednesday 3rd May.   
To enrol in any of the drama classes parents need to go online to  
http://www.twiceasgoodproductions.org/drama-workshops-for-kids  
and fill out the registration form. 
 

Rudd School of Rock now accepting limited new enrolments for Term 2 2017 music lessons! 
 

• Individual music tuition for Guitar, Bass, Drums, Keyboard/Piano, Singing/Vocals & Ukulele PLUS Band Programmes 
• Learn from expert musicians with real-world music industry experience 
• Catering for all ages from beginners to advanced levels 
• New North Shore teaching studio in Takapuna 

 

Rudd School of Rock 
'Building Future Music Leaders'  Telephone: (09) 479-1081   mobile: 021 479 182 
Email:  info@ruddschoolofrock.co.nz Visit:  www.ruddschoolofrock.co.nz 
 

Mothers’ Day gift from Ezlunch 

Ezlunch offers a great food service for our school, ordered online through www.ezlunch.co.nz, and have just let us know about 
their Mothers’ Day promotion. Please read below… 
 

It’s time to celebrate Mums – and how better than to skip the lunch making and read a magazine instead! Place an order with  
ezlunch for delivery 8th – 12th May and be in the draw for a $50 magazine voucher to gift to Mum on Mothers’ Day. 
 

Go to www.ezlunch.co.nz to book your lunch and be in to win. Winners will be notified by email and/or phone on Friday 12th May. 
 
 
 


